Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners' Association, Inc.    

Minutes of Town Hall and Membership Meeting - September 23, 2017

The Starlight Ranch HOA Town Hall meeting was called to order at 11AM. Bob Marley, President welcomed everyone and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Comments were made about Waste Management Picking and choosing which waste to collect.

Board was asked to find out why Maintenance is not assisting residents in dragging tree debris to the road as previously told by management.

It was pointed out David is an absentee landlord.  Appears that Maintenance crews are mostly being sent to rentals.

Lift stations were not working, therefore sewage was overflowing into storm sewer.  There does not appear to be any standby power for 2 of the 3 lift stations.

Resident pointed out that residents need to check tightness of tiedowns, as well as all screws on the unit.

Was asked why Fire Department, rather than ELS was moving trees out of the road?

It was noted that the audio alarm were disabled on all the lift stations.

There is a petition circulating from MH Action regarding elder abuse for turning off water at Starlight Ranch.

Resident reported there has been 4 failures of water in the past 10 months, resulting in need to boil water.

Discussion of private vs corporate ownership of park, we are now getting a corporate answer. Only leverage is getting government involved, as keeping water and sewer working is cheaper than paying fines.

Duke has failed to account for several accounts that are down for medical critical service, claim to know nothing.

We will look into getting medical critical status at Dukc, and what is involved for this to happen.

Map of lawn mowing days still not up, delayed by storm.  Will post soon.

Getting rid of manager may not be best answer, as it is possible replacement could be worse.

If you are not getting answers, ask at office for the Nielson proceedure, which outlines a series of steps to be followed in the chain of command at ELS.

It was generally agreed that David was a “Yes Man”, as he does exactly what ELS as a Corporation wants.

At this point, the meeting was turned over to the Secretary, and the President left for other important business.

The Starlight Ranch HOA Membership meeting was called to order by Secretary Albert Erdmann at Noon.

The purpose of this meeting is to accept nominations from the floor for Candidate for Board of Directors.  Notice of this meeting was posted at the mailboxes at least 72 hours in advance as required by the Bylaws, and attested to by the  Secretary.

A Call for nominations for the office of Director was made and the following persons either nominated themselves, or was nominated by others and accepted:

Laurie Lyons

Diane Alfarone

Roger Hebert

Albert Erdmann

Curt Delong

Vern Olsen

Richard Balderson

Jose moved to close the nominatons. Seconded by Vern, and all were in favor

Jose moved to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Vern, and all were in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 12:10PM.
